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Collinsville City Council Meeting	Staff Report
January 14, 2025	Agreement with Volkert (Summit Ave)

	MEETING DATE:
	JANUARY 14, 2025

	TITLE:
	ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING SUPPLEMENT 1, IN THE AMOUNT OF $15,250.00, TO THE PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT WITH VOLKERT, INC. FOR PROPERTY ACQUISITION SERVICES FOR ROAD RECONSTRUCTION OF SUMMIT AVENUE FROM NOTTING HILL ROAD TO DOONER DRIVE

	DEPARTMENT:
	PUBLIC WORKS

	PROJECT MANAGER:
	TROY TURNER, PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR

	REQUESTED ACTION:
	APPROVAL

	STRATEGIC PLAN GOAL(S):
	#4: INVEST IN PUBLIC INFRASTRUCTURE

	ATTACHMENTS:
	ORDINANCE, CONTRACT, MAP, & CIP SHEETS



SUMMARY RECOMMENDATION
Approve an ordinance authorizing the Mayor to execute Supplement 1, in the amount of $15,250.00, to the professional services agreement between the City and Volkert, Inc. for property acquisition services for Summit Avenue reconstruction from Notting Hill Road to Dooner Drive.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY
The project is currently in the final design phase and the necessary temporary construction easements (TCEs) have been identified throughout the project limits. Volkert will work with the City to acquire the seven (7) necessary TCEs, in addition to the sixteen (16) TCEs that have already been acquired, to construct the improvements associated with this project.

BACKGROUND
The pavement along Summit Avenue from Notting Hill Road to Dooner Drive is in poor condition and needs to be resurfaced. This section of road currently does not include pedestrian or cyclist accommodations.

The project consists of two phases, Notting Hill Road to Alco Drive and Alco Drive. The City submitted for and was awarded STP funds in the amount of $430,404 for the first phase. The local match for the construction portion of the first phase is $143,468, Madison County approved a request from the City to pay this portion of the project. The City also submitted for and was awarded STP funds in the amount of $363,836 for the second phase. The local match for the construction portion of the second phase is $77,959, Madison County approved a request from the City to pay this portion of the project. The City will be responsible for preliminary and construction engineering, right-of-way acquisition, and any construction expenses over what was estimated. The total estimated cost for preliminary engineering, construction engineering, right-of-way acquisition, and construction for both phases is $1,439,547. The expected total cost to the City is estimated to be $542,880, TIF funds were utilized to pay $149,978 of this project, the remaining $392,902 will be paid for utilizing MFT funds.

DEPARTMENT REVIEW
Public Works

RECOMMENDATION
Staff recommends approval.
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